

Head Teacher Mr. R. Baker

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Archdiocese of Birmingham

# ST. WILFRID'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY UNIT

Shawsdale Road, Birmingham, B36 8LY.

Telephone: 0121 675 3319

Fax: 0121 675 5616

E-mail: enquiry@stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

Website: www.stwilfrd.bham.sch.uk

# Newsletter No 4 – 28<sup>th</sup> September, 2018

On Tuesday we welcomed Danielle Brown, Paralympic Gold Medallist and World Champion archer, who led us in our Sponsored Fitness Event.

The children, and staff, were really committed and full of energy!

Following this Danielle told us about her career, how she trained and as she worked harder the better she got.

Sponsor forms and monies need to be in by <u>Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October</u> at the latest so please do collect it this weekend and thank you for your generosity.

## **Harvest Festival**

We will be celebrating our Harvest Festival with mass on Friday 5<sup>th</sup> October, 2018 at 9.05 am in St Wilfrid's Church – we do hope you can join us.

We are collecting items of food to donate to St Chad's sanctuary in town for the homeless.

Items should be tinned fruit and vegetables, soup, beans, pasta, rice, oil, spaghetti, tinned fish or any other long lasting food. (No fresh vegetables or items which will go off quickly).

#### Monday 1st October, 2018 will be a Non-Uniform Day in return for items listed above.

It is our chance to celebrate the gift of the harvest and also help those less fortunate than ourselves.

#### Values and Virtues

Congratulations to Gary (Y2) who is the winner of our Compassionate and Loving certificate this week.

# Attendance

Please ensure that your children are in school every day so that they can make the best possible progress. Our target for the year is 96% with some classes exceeding this but still many classes falling below.

Period – 17<sup>th</sup> – 21<sup>st</sup> September, 2018

Group	% Attend
Reception CT	92.7%
Reception SS	98.5%
Year 1LP	85.2%
Year 1R	95.4%
Year 2M	91.4%
Year 2R	94.4%
Year 3B	89.3%
Year 3M	94.3%
Year 4B	97.2%
Year 4G	93.6%
Year 5H	93.7%
Year 5M	82.9%
Year 6G	96.9%
Year 6T	98.9%









#### **Behaviour Awards**

Green Badges: Michelle M, Lucy-Rose P, Miley-Louise

#### STAR AWARDS AND MERIT CERTIFICATES THIS WEEK

Nursery	Jada, Michelle
Reception CT	Alexander
Reception SS	Jeremy
Year 1LP	Victoria
Year 1R	Ismah, Riley
Year 2M	Riley
Year 2R	Divine, Kharis
Year 3B	Anaie
Year 3M	Rida
Year 4B	Ellie
Year 4G	Kiera, Ajay
Year 5H	Sienna, Bilha
Year 5M	Chloe, Sofia
Year 6G	McKyle
Year 6T	Danai, Mariya
MUSIC AWARD	Zayd (Y2)
SPORTS AWARD	Mustapha (Y3)
WISE OWL AWARD	Jakub (Y3)

#### Well done everyone!

# Cafod Harvest Fast Day - Non-Uniform - Wear Something Bright - Friday 5th October, 2018

On Friday the children are invited to come to school wearing something bright -£1 per family. All monies will go to CAFOD. Thank you.

# eSchools App

We would like to ensure that you get all our news directly to your mobile device. You can do this by downloading our free school app by going to the Google Playstore for Android or the Apple app store for apple devices - search for eSchools and download. When you have downloaded, type in the following details: School – st-wilfrid and your eSchools username and password. If you have forgotten this then please call at the school office. If you have not already provided us with your email address then please call at the school office. Thank you.

#### **Father Vipin**

Father celebrated his last school mass with the whole school today before his move to a new parish in London. We thank him for his ministry and support to all of us – children, staff and families and wish him every success in his new parish.

# **Road Safety**

This morning a neighbour's car was scratched by a car driving past. If anybody witnessed this then please contact the school office.

#### **Prayers**

Sadly Mrs Kenny's father died at the weekend. Please keep the family in your prayers at this most difficult of times.

Have a good weekend

Yours sincerely,

#### R Baker and staff















